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The logistics for the upcoming June 8, 2010 election will be challenging and confusing given the state laws regarding absentee balloting and the school budget validation process. 
Generally the process of holding elections simultaneously is seamless to the voter. However because of the varying deadlines of absentee voting and ballot availability, the differences will be very apparent.

We have been informed of an opinion from DrummondWoodsum regarding placement of the reconsideration of the budget validation referendum process. Their view is that the school budget vote and reconsideration of the budget validation referendum process be on the same ballot. This leaves the Fort Williams parking fee question the sole question on a special municipal election ballot.

The nature of a primary election is confusing when considering the various parties, legislative and senatorial districts. When a referendum election is added, the election takes a twist to allow unenrolled voters to participate in the referendum only. Now consider two more layers; a special municipal election regarding parking fees at Fort Williams and a school budget validation election to vote on the school budget and reconsideration of the referendum process.
For the June 8 elections the following will be required; two separate absentee ballots applications, two separate mailings, two separate municipal ballots and two separate voter lists.

The first application will include the Primary, Referendum and Special Municipal elections. The second application is for the School Budget Validation election.

When an application is required, voters will be required to complete both applications.
Additional mailing costs will be incurred by the voter and the Town in mailing costs because of the number of ballots and because there will be two mailings.  The school budget validation ballot may not be included with the state and special municipal ballots because the availability of the absentee ballot differs.
The Town will incur an additional cost of printing a ballot for the Special Municipal ballot since the question may not be on the same ballot as the School Budget Validation.
The challenge for the election staff is to keep everything separate, including two voting lists. We will be inputting voter information into two databases. Two incoming lists will be tracked whether a voter votes absentee or on election day.
I continue to work on logistics to consider how to minimize confusion for the voters and staff. This will not be an easy task. 
The process will be easier if residents vote on election day. Although voters will check through two incoming voting lists, they will avoid the paperwork and mailing costs caused by voting absentee. 
We do not have the authority to change the requirements for absentee voting. We will make the best of this process as the law now stands. We ask for everyone’s patience and understanding. Perhaps when residents understand the process they will agree that voting at the high school on June 8th makes good sense.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you very much.


